
HAZLERIGG PARISH COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 
THURSDAY 29 JUNE 2017 

 
Present:  Councillor Douglas (Chair) 
   Councillors Ewens, Fairley and Garbett  
 
In attendance:      I Humphries – Clerk 
                            City Councillor Graham 
                            City Councillor Hunter 
                                                      
9. Apologies for Absence 
 
 
 
10. 
 

An apology for absence was received from Councillors Johnson and City 
Councillor Lower. 
 
Minutes 
The minutes of the meetings held on 25 May 2017 were confirmed as a 
correct record and signed by the Chair – 

 Annual Meeting of the Parish 

 Annual Meeting of the Parish Council 
 

11. 
 
 
 
 
12. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
13. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
14. 
 
 
 
 
 

Matters Arising from the previous Meeting 
 In respect of the Annual Meeting of the Parish, it was noted that the 
application for allotments to the south of Strawberry Terrace had been 
formally withdrawn and an alternative site was being sought. 
 
Environment and Highways Matters. 
It was noted that a car had been burnt out in the Havannah top car park. 
Members thought the matter had not been reported to the police. Members 
were concerned regarding the number of vans and cars being parked on 
corners, reducing sight lines for motorists. 
 
 A pothole had appeared adjacent to the shop on Coach Lane near the bus 
stop. 
 
Planning Matters 
Members noted a van being parked on the grass verge adjacent to 6 North 
View and flagstones over the grass to the driveway. While the van was now 
being parked on the roadside, concern was expressed regarding the possible 
unauthorised nature of the flagstone “drive” between the street and house. 
Councillor Graham undertook to investigate 
 
Great Park Development 
Members noted the petition raised regarding Cell A B1 proposals and also 
expressed concern regarding the increase in traffic through the village should 
the school proposals go ahead. 
  
 



15. 
 
 
 
 
 
16. 

Financial Matters 
Members considered the invitation to renew subscription fees for NALC and 
after a full discussion on the merits and otherwise, decided against renewing 
membership. 
 
 
Date of Next Meeting 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

27 July 2017 at 7.00pm 
 
 
 
 
There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting at 7.30 pm 
 
 
Signed ……………………………             Date …………………… 

 


